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  7 September 2021 
Dear Mr. Smith and Mr. Bali, 
 
 Thank you for your letter and I can assure you that OCHA regards the security of 
our staff as one of our highest priorities. The Secretary-General has also expressed his 
appreciation for the important work our staff do every day.  
 

OCHA staff will never be exposed to an unacceptable level of risk in the course 
of their work coordinating the delivery of the UN and international community’s 
humanitarian mandates.   
 

I have followed the staffing in Afghanistan and have only approved staff to stay 
when they are immediately required to ensure lifesaving support reaches the people of 
Afghanistan and the risk is commensurate with criticality of their functions. 
International Staff who can operate from outside the country have been evacuated and 
National Staff have been offered the opportunity to relocate; an offer that has been 
taken by some while others feel safer remaining in their communities. National Staff 
and their families who are at unacceptable risk due their roles and functions with the 
UN have been, and continue to be, supported in leaving Afghanistan. 
 

All remaining OCHA staff are working and residing in compounds that fully 
meet the approved security risk management measures for Afghanistan. They also have 
all required equipment, including; personal protective, communications and armored 
vehicles for travel (where required). It is worth noting that the security measures in 
Afghanistan have been enhanced in line with the current security environment and 
analysis and assessment of the risk continues as the situation evolves. 
 

As you are aware the situation in Afghanistan is dynamic and changing and you 
can be assured that we are collaborating closely with DSS and all agency security 
advisors in Afghanistan and at the HQ, to ensure everything reasonable is being done to 
manage the risk to staff. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
        
    

Martin Griffiths 
Under-Secretary-General for Humanitarian Affairs 

and Emergency Relief Coordinator 
 

 Mr. Bradford Smith 
Executive Secretary 
UNOG Staff Coordinating Council 
Geneva 
 
Mr. Mohamed Bali 
Deputy Executive Secretary 
UNOG Staff Coordinating Council 
Geneva 
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